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Subject of the Grievance
These cases concern the Contracting Principles implemented in OM&C in 1996 and more
specifically the update agreed upon by the Contracting Committee for Electric T&D for
1998 work requirements.

Facts of the Case
On January 14, 1998 the Contracting Committee issued guidelines for the administration
of the Contracting Principles to be effective for 1998 through June 1999. The
agreement was later extended through the end of 1999 when it expired.

Item 1 of the Principles states: "the number of regularly filled positions will be
maintained if not increased."

Item 2 of the Principles states: "Title 200 and 300 Electric T&D employees will continue
to work overtime at least at a 20% system-wide basis."

The Peninsula grievance was filed on April 9, 1998 challenging the overtime
commitment. The San Francisco grievance was filed on June 29, 1998 and alleged that
Company had reduced the number of filled positions.

Discussion
The PRC noted that the Contracting Committee met five times in 1998 and once in
1999 prior to extending the Principles until the end of the year. At each meeting the
status of ongoing contracting and the use of Hiring Hall was reviewed. Had the
Company not been in compliance with the Principles, it is doubtful that they would have
been extended.



Further, the overtime commitment was on a system-wide basis, not location specific.
With respect to the staffing, the PRCagrees that the provisions of Letter Agreement 95-
54 are applicable to this situation. It allowed Company to reduce through attrition while
contracting but did not allow the involuntary lay-off of employees if there was
contracting.

Decision
Subsequent to the filing of these grievances, the parties have bargained new contracting
provisions as outlined in Exhibit XVI of the Physical Labor Agreement dated 1/1/2000.
In addition, the Company has communicated to the Union its intent to fill additional
positions in the Electric T&D Department.

On the basis of the foregoing, the PRCagrees that the issues raised by these grievances
are moot and agree to close these cases without adjustment.
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